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On a cold Saturday morning this past January, the His-

torical Society’s Collections Committee and a group of 

volunteers began the ambitious project of inventorying 

the garments in the Society’s collection.  

The goal of the project is to improve our database’s 

cross referencing and catalog more details about individ-

ual items. After the weekend work, the project continued 

with a handful of volunteers retuning to complete the 

tasks of opening, unwrapping, inspecting, cataloging, 

photographing, rewrapping, and repacking the 57 boxes 

of garments.  

The Society’s collection includes a variety of formal 

tailcoats, wedding gowns illustrating evolving fashion 

trends, and military uniforms spanning the Civil War to 

World War II. Nightshirts, chemises, nightgowns, slips, 

and corsets dominated a few boxes, giving us a glimpse 

of how involved dressing was decades ago. There were 

unexpected items, such as an Arctic blue fox stole, and 

some not-so-unexpected items, like graduation gowns 

from our local high schools or Girl Scout and Brownie 

uniforms from a local troop. Notably, the Society has 

catalogued a Yarmouth Lion’s Club Clam Festival vest 

as a part of its collection. The Yarmouth Historical Soci-

ety’s collection of garments spans decades of fashions 

trends and represents bits of history from the Yarmouth 

residents who once wore them. 

Executive Director Katie Worthing spoke of the great 

value of this project and the benefit of having an updated 

and accurate inventory. “As the new Director, I found 

this project to be an excellent opportunity to dig into a 

specific area of the collection and get to know it better.” 

Delving into the collection at this level has inspired ide-

as for future exhibits for the History Center’s gallery. 

The Society would like to thank the Collections Com-

mittee and the volunteers who helped with this project.  

Fashions of the Times 

Above: Katie Worthing photographs a garment as 

volunteers unpack boxes. Ray Sawyer, Christie Harri-

man, and Ben Soule rewrap garments for storage.  

Below: An example of an accession number  tag found 

attached to each garment, a World War II wool Army 

jacket, and a beaded mutton-sleeved woman’s top.  
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 In Memoriam 
William Dette Hamill  1932-2017 

Bill Hamill was a civic minded entrepreneur who 

engaged in a variety of business and civic endeavors. 

He was active in the greater Portland community and 

served on several committees and boards.  

Mr. Hamill served on the board of the Yarmouth His-

torical Society and was an honorary chair of the His-

torical Society’s Capital Campaign. His legacy will 

live on at the Yarmouth Historical Society and Histo-

ry Center where the Center’s community room is 

named in his honor.   

From the Chair  
 

As we look forward to the end of winter 

Nor’easters, warmer temperatures and more time 

outdoors, I am reminded how lucky we are to live 

in such a wonderful community. 

At the Yarmouth History Center, we have much to 

be thankful for. Once again our members came 

through in support of our Annual Fund. Each year 

I worry that we will not make our goal because 

there are too many competing for charitable donations and too few contrib-

utors. But once again this year, we reached our goal. The History Center is 

blessed to be located in an incredibly generous community. Whether it be 

$25 or $2,500, every gift represents a strong vote of confidence for YHC. I 

am so grateful to each of our donors. Thank you. (P.S. if you overlooked 

our request for a donation, it’s not too late to donate.) 

I also want to express appreciation for Bill Hamill’s many contributions to 

our History Center. Bill died on January 30th at the age of 85.  During his 

full and successful life, he was a huge figure in our organization’s history. 

In addition to a successful career in real estate and as a civic leader in Yar-

mouth, he was not only a member of our Board but also served as our 

Board Chair. He was a generous supporter, had a keen interest in newly 

discovered items of Yarmouth’s past, and played a major role in raising 

the funds needed to construct the History Center at its East Elm Street lo-

cation. We celebrate his life and commitment to YHC every day as we 

make good use of the William Hamill Community Room at the History 

Center. We all will miss Bill. 

 

     Bill Harwood 

     Board Chair 
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From the Collection:  
 

Ever since I began working here at the History Cen-

ter, I’ve imagined that I would “meet” a family mem-

ber or ancestor somewhere in our collection. My fam-

ily has deep roots all around Yarmouth, from Bruns-

wick to the Portland area, so it just seemed like a nat-

ural conclusion. It took a while, but it finally hap-

pened this winter as I worked to organize a small col-

lection of objects, which included a diminutive pro-

gram for the commencement of the Yarmouth High 

School class of 1895.  

The small size, gold ink, and pink ribbon caught my attention, so I 

opened the book to see the program for the ceremony and the list 

of graduates, which included Georgia May Titcomb, grandmother 

of the program’s donor, Dick Knight. There are many other famil-

iar local names on the list, but when my eye fell on the printer’s 

imprint on the bottom line, I recognized a name even more famil-

iar: E. E. Austin, my great-great grandfather. Edgar Eaton Austin 

was a printer in Portland around the turn of the 20th century. At this 

time, his shop was located at 33 Temple Street. What a lovely 

chance encounter in our collection! 

- Katie Worthing 

Save the Date! Appraisal Day, April 8th 

Start gathering your antiques, collectibles, and mystery objects for the Yarmouth 

Historical Society’s Appraisal Day on Saturday, April 8, from 10:00 am to 2:00 

pm. This long-standing fundraiser returns this spring with appraisers Colleen Donovan and Christopher 

Considine from Foreside Antiques in Falmouth. Their talented team of appraisers will help you uncover 

the history and value of your favorite objects. Prices are as follows: $10 for 1 item; $18 for 2 items; $25 

for 3 items. The first item is free for current members of Yarmouth Historical Society. Limit of 3 items 

per person. Single items only; please no large collections. See our website for more information. 

New to the Collections Committee  
Our 2016 summer intern, Miranda Clarke, was a fabulous addition to the Yarmouth 

History Center’s staff. Miranda came highly recommended by her teachers at Yar-

mouth High School. During the summer she worked for us, she tackled everything 

from research to filing to exhibit curation—all with great enthusiasm and interest. 

Miranda continued her work as a volunteer during the following school year. Her 

dedication and genuine interest in the collection has earned her a seat on the Yar-

mouth Historical Society’s Collections Committee. Miranda is the second Yar-

mouth High School student to sit on a Historical Society committee.  

Miranda came to us by a grant gifted to the Yarmouth Historical Society to provide 

a paid summer internship to a Yarmouth student. The internship is awarded to a 

rising senior who has an interest in History or Museum Studies and is attending a 

Yarmouth school. The internship will be available for the summer of 2017. Please 

check with your school’s history department for more information. 

Detail: E.E. Austin, Printer, 33 Temple St., Portland. 

Left and Below: 

Yarmouth High School 

Class of ‘95 Graduation 

Program 

Above: Miranda 

Clarke peers over one 

of the many dresses 

she helped inventory 

last month. 
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Upcoming Events and Programs 

Lectures are free for Yarmouth Historical Society Members and $5.00 all others. 

Our lecture series is sponsored by the Leon and Lisa Gorman Fund 

March 
 

Thursday, March 16 at 7:00 pm 

Royal River Film Series 

Return of the River 

Free  

 

Tuesday, March 21 at 7:00 pm  
Speaker: Judith Burger-Gossart 

Lecture:  Maine Sea Coast Mission Hooked Rugs 

Judith Burger-Gossart will speak about her book, Sadie’s Winter Dream, and 

the history of Maine Sea Coast Mission hooked rugs. In the 1920s and ‘30s, 

the Mission worked to provide opportunities for women living in remote 

coastal communities of Maine to earn income from making hooked rugs. 

Burger-Gossart will delve into the fascinating history of this little-known 

project. Presented in conjunction with the Stonewall Gallery’s Exhibition of 

contemporary hooked rugs. 

 

April 
 

Saturday, April 8, from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm.  
Appraisal Day  

(Details on  page 7) 
 

Tuesday, April 18 at 7:00 pm 
Speaker:  Joanne Lannin 

Subject:  Women in Basketball 

Yarmouth History Center will host author and journalist Joanne Lannin, author of the 2015 book Finding 

a Way to Play: The Pioneering Spirit of Women in Basketball. Lannin will speak about the challenges 

female basketball players have faced throughout the history of the sport, beginning with 

the game’s earliest pioneers and continuing to the players of today.  

 

May 
 

Tuesday, May 16 at 7:00 pm 
Speaker:  Michael Dekker 

Lecture: The French and Indian Wars in Maine 

Author and historian Michael Dekker, author of the 2015 book “French and Indian Wars 

in Maine,”  will speak about the history and impact of these six distinct wars, lasting 

from 1675 through 1759, on Maine’s Native American and European communities.    

 

June 
 

Tuesday, June 20 at 7:00 pm 
Speaker: Mark Paul Richard   

Lecture: The Ku Klux Klan confronts Franco-Americans in the 1920s.  

The talk will explore Franco-American history in New England, with a focus on Maine.  

 

Film Series Sponsored by:  
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Thank You For Supporting the Annual Fund 
Scott Logan 

Jane and Stephen Parker 

Barbara and Richard Parkhust 

Martha O’Brien 

Patricia Bigbee 

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Noyes, III 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Vining 

Julie Benavides 

Robert Billings 

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Charrette 

Dr. and Mrs. Douglas Dressel 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Fasold 

Lynne Manson Gawtry 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Harrison 

Bill Harwood and Ellen Alderman 

Chris and Patrick Jackson 

Elinor Jones 

Jason and Amanda LaChance 

May Matheson-Thomas 

Catherine Morrow 

Becky and Don Neidetcher 

    for C. Harriman’s Birthday 

Donald Oleson 

Mr. and Mrs. Wilmont Schwind 

Ms. Carole Spruce 

Dr. and Mrs. Robert Swan 

Amy Sinclair and Tux Turkel 

Ms. Susanne Wheat 

Ms. Carolyn Wilson 

Ms. Carol Hamalainen 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Knott, Jr. 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Morrill 

Ms. Linda Alonzo 

Mr. John Andrews 

John and Beth Hodgkins 

Mr. Richard P. Mellon 

Mr. and Mrs. Philip Ahrens III 

Babbling Brook Fund 

Robin Hodgskin and Art Bell 

Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert Broberg 

Ms. Linda Ferreira 

Linda and Schuyler Grant 

Mr. Bruce Hathaway 

Samuel Heck and Katie Worthing 

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Hunt 

Ms. Betsy Lane 

Mrs. Catherine M. Vilburn 

Ms. Linda Disston White 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Woodbury 

Beverle Aceto 

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Bradley 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Chamberlain 

Jeffrey and Lee Darrell 

Ted Hall and Molly Montgomery 

Mrs. Prudence Heard 

Mrs. Connie Hildreth 

Ms. Alice Wheatland Ingraham 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Lippincott 

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Long 

Mr. Chris Lutes 

Bill and Rita Nugent 

Jeff and Dominique Sommer 

Burtt PC Consulting, Inc. 

Kent Wommack and Gro Flatebo 

Ms. Lisa Gorman 

Ms. Donna Hazard 

Mrs. Loretta MacKinnon 

Mr. and Mrs. John Menario 

Mr. and Mrs. George Merrill 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Snow 

Ben Soule and Betsy McElvein Soule 

Mr. Tim Williams 

Mr. and Mrs. James Dennison, III 

Mr. and Mrs. Philip Grondin, Sr. 

Ms. Pamela Hodsdon 

James A. MacLeod 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul T. Pappas 

Drs. Chris Paulu and Lisa Almeder 

Mr. David Pearl 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Prinn, III 

David Inger and Leora Rabin 

Ms. Josephine Ristich 

Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Scribner 

Ms. Linda Varrell 

Cynthia and Joseph Walden, III 

Ms. Joan Whalen 

Mr. and Mrs. Rick Williams 

Ms. Vesta Vaughan Rand 

Ms. Tracey and Mr. Mathew Teare 

Mr. Gardiner Hall 

Mr. and Mrs. John Palmer, Jr. 

Mrs. Marilyn Bickford 

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Foss 

Jim and Mary Highland 

Karen Asherman 

Ms. Eleanor M. Irish 

Mr. John and Ms. Emily Jones 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard B. Lewis, III 

Mr. Kenneth Murphy 

Betsy Tomlinson and Peter Sillin 

Mrs. Leslie Webber 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hubbell 

Roger Beaulieu and Jane Gagne 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bishop 

Ms. Marjorie Carter 

Mr. and Mrs. Craig Coleman 

Mrs. Madeleine Corson 

Ms. Carolyn Dahlgren 

Ms. Sue Dealaman 

Ms. Diane Dennison 

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Downing 

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Hunt 

Mr. John Kelly 

Mr. and Mrs. Fredrick Molander 

Mr. William Reagan 

Dr. and Mrs. John Saucier 

Larisa Semenuk and Peter Scott 

Mr. and Mrs. Bud Stiker 

Henry and Valerie Vaughan 

Mrs. Dorothy Bradford 

Ms. Jennifer Devore 

Estabrook’s Farm and Greenhouse 

Philip and Christie Harriman  

     Family Charitable Foundation 

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Jackson, Jr. 

Mrs. Helen Kibler 

Mr. and Mrs. Kent W. Mohnkern 

Kay Loftus-Ray and David Ray 

Ms. Carlene York 

Barbara and Horace Horton 

Bruce Roberts and Susan Feiner 

Ms. Phebe Snow 

Maura and Stephen Goessling 

Claire and Robert Studley 

Ms. Phoebe Chandler 

Mr. and Mrs. William Gregory 

Mr. Dean and Mrs. Susan Cilley 

Wendy and Mirle Kellett 

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Powell 

Matt Schumacher 

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Cinelli 

Mr. and Mrs. P. Andre LeMaistre 

Mr. and Mrs. James Bowie 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Butts 

Ms. Norene Grover 

Mr. Austin Harris 

Mr. and Mrs. James Jackson 

David Van Slyke and Susan Granai 

Mr. Jim and Mrs. Beth Costello 

Janet Lohmann and Michael Griffin 

Ms. Susie Kendeigh 

Mr. and Mrs. John Taber 

Terrence J. DeWan & Associates 

Drs. Kate and Robert Zimmerman, III 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles C. Murray, III 

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur McLeod 

Lucy DeRoche 

Mr. and Mrs. Kent Hilton  

Dugas Trucking & Excavation, Inc. 
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Clockwise from 

Left: Sharon 

McDonnell and Abdi 

Iftin, English Country 

Dancing at the Histo-

ry Center, Pat and 

Gary Ricker finding 

familiar faces, Senior 

Coffee Group holiday 

celebration in the 

Hamill Room. 

The Yarmouth Historical Society hosted Yarmouth 

residents Abdi Iftin and Sharon McDonnell as the 

inaugural guests in its “Yarmouth Stories” series. 

The pair shared the story of how they connected, 

as Abdi struggled to survive in Somalia and later 

make it to the United States from Kenya. Sharon 

provided crucial guidance and support from Yar-

mouth throughout the process. There was a group 

of over forty attendees who came to hear the story 

of Abdi’s journey to the United States and learn 

about his life in Maine.  

New to the History Center is our mystery photo 

board. The Center received a recent donation of a 

volume of photographs taken by The Notes' former 

photographer Ron Turner. It’s a great collection of 

prints but sadly none of the people in the photo-

graphs are identified. We have created a photo 

board for visitors to view and identify the people 

in the photographs. The board is refreshed with 

new photos every two weeks, so drop in for a visit 

and see if you recognize anyone. We like to thank 

those who have stopped by to view the photos, 

reminisce, and put names to faces. 

Before the New Year the senior coffee group held 

their second annual holiday celebration here at the 

Center. The seniors meet at the History Center in 

the Hamill Community Room on Wednesday, 

Thursday, and Friday mornings from 8:00  to 

around 10:00 am.  All are welcome to join the 

group. 

The sound of folk tunes performed by live musi-

cians continues to resonate from the History Cen-

ter’s Hamill Community Room on Wednesday 

nights. English Country Dancing, Yarmouth His-

torical Society’s collaboration with 317 Communi-

ty Music Center, is now in its fourth session. The 

program offers English Country dance instruction 

to all levels of dancers. Skip the gym and spend an 

evening dancing. It is more of a workout than you 

would think and tons of fun. 
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Touring the River on Ice 
It is not an event that takes place every winter 

but for a short spell last month, before the 

snow, the Royal River froze over. News of this 

special occurrence spread rapidly and crowds 

of winter sports enthusiasts converged on the 

riverbank with their skates, fat tire bicycles, 

hockey sticks, and pucks to enjoy the long ex-

panse of ice.  

Who could resist the taking advantage of this 

fleeting winter event — perfect ice on a sunny 

winter’s day. Not many, not even our Execu-

tive Director Katie, who took a break from her 

work, laced up her hockey skates, and set out 

for a skate up the ice to North Yarmouth and 

back. What a day! 

Skating on the Royal River, January 2017 

Last year the Yarmouth Historical Society launched new efforts to col-

lect local oral histories of its residents in an effort to enrich our under-

standing of Yarmouth’s most recent past.  

In mid-February, Katie Worthing paid a visit to Helen Maxell, a long-

time resident of Yarmouth. Helen, who is 97 years old, very kindly 

shared stories and reminiscences about growing up, going to school, 

working, and living in Yarmouth through the years. Helen’s stories, in 

her own words, will be added to our archives to be shared with future 

generations of students and researchers.  

We encourage everyone, whether young or old, to take steps to capture 

the stories and memories that will help build our knowledge of life in 

Yarmouth. If you have questions about collecting oral histories, there is 

a wealth of information available on our website under the ‘Research’ 

tab. There you will find links to help you get started. Folks are welcome 

to use the History Center as a meeting place to record and share memo-

ries. Or our staff can come to you. Please ask! We are happy to assist 

local historians in any way we can.  Helen Maxell (seated) with 

her daughter, Donna Felker. 

Memories of Yarmouth 

The 2017 

Spring Lecture Series  

begins March 21. 

 

Lecture:  

Maine Sea Coast  

Mission Hooked Rugs 

 

Details on  page 6. 


